
D96 2025: Audit Committee Report - Year-End Report   September 7, 2025 

 

From Audit Committee Chair: Clinton Kam 

 

This is the final time leading the Audit Committee through the Year End Audit and we were 

successful submitting it on time. Thanks to fellow committee members of Andre Nair, Karrie 

Cookhouse, for the help and Finance Manager David Nguyen for his assistance during the audit. 

 

Audit Committee Report 

 

The Audit Period was between January-June 2025. For that six-month period we had a Net Loss 

of ($37,458.17) and a Year to date Net Loss of (-5,881.90).  

 

Revenue by Type, Year to Date as of June 30, 2025 

The Total Revenue for the fiscal year which was $97,628.47 

Membership Revenue = $79,910.21 

Conference Revenue =   $16,492.84 

Miscellaneous Revenue = $1,225.42 

 

Expenses by Type, Year to Date as of June 30, 2025 

The total expenses for the fiscal year is $103,510.37 

Main expenses are from Conference Expenses, Recognition and Club Growth  

  

All reimbursement requested have been approved by the district director with the adequate 

documentation. 

 

All payments that is excess of $500 USD was properly approved by the distract director and an 

additional member of the district trio. All transactions were authorised in advance with adequate 

documentation. 

 

This concludes my Audit Committee Report Update.  

 

  

 


